Dear Parents / Guardians, 10th May 2019

We have planted strawberry plants which grew very successfully when we planted some
last year. Fingers crossed we will have some strawberries to eat before we finish for the
summer holidays. We have talked about how we need to look after them and we are hoping
for some sunshine over the weekend after a very rainy week.

Having our new shelter now in place means the children are still able to access the
outdoors even when the rain is really heavy as we can put the shutters down. A big thank
you to the governors for supporting this project which cost a lot of money.

Our big book this week was "Marmaduke plays I Spy". We talked about it not being a
story book that you have to read from beginning to end for it fo make sense but it is an
information book so we can dip info it anywhere we like. We looked at the "contents” page
first to decide which pages we would like to look at. We also looked at the “index” at the
back of the book. By introducing all of these words to the children will help them in later
years. The children are doing well in hearing the first letter sounds (phonemes) in words
so a simple game of I spy at home will support this. A game to play at home to support
blending in phonics is another version of I spy. Place on the floor a selection of objects
that can be sounded out, e.g. hat, cup, mug, bat, fork, doll, cap, sock,....... Then I spy with
my little eye a h-a-t hat and so on. The children are really coming on in this skill and
it will help when they begin formal reading.

To support recognition of number, keep a look out when you are out and about and draw
your child's attention to numbers around them, on buses, car registration plates etc.
Which is the highest/lowest number you have seen on your way home from school or on
the way to the park? What numbers can you see when in the supermarket? If your child
is 3 or 4 how many times can they see this number? If your child is 3, how many times can
they spot this number, or if they are 4, can they find it?

This week we have had a new child join the afternoon session and next week there will be
a new child joining the morning session, (both of whom will be in nursery again next year).
I'm sure the children will be very welcoming yet give the new children space and time to
settle in fo our nursery.

Next week we have a library visit planned using the school mini bus. The aim of which will
be for the children to join Old Swan library if they are not already members.

Nursery Staff
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